
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

From the Principal 
 

I have to say I was very proud of the school when we went to the Marlborough 
Library opening.  The students did an amazing job singing the Australian National 
Anthem and we received a lot of great feedback about how well the students 
presented themselves there.  Justin and Cooper did a great job cutting the ribbon 
and the cake for the opening of the library. With channel nine and seven news 
there, the students were excited to see them on the TV that night.   
 
Also on Friday last week, we had the RSPCA visit. The students had an absolute 
ball. In the window near the stairs, we will create a photo board all of the fun 
things the students did in the RSPCA truck.  
 
Have a fabulous week. 
Rebecca 
 
EYE TEST 
We have booked in for Russell Cooper Optometrist to come to the school on 
Saturday the 9th of June.  Permission forms will be sent home today and if you 
want your child’s eyes to be tested, please fill in the form and return it as soon as 
possible.   
 
Containers 
Can you please keep any ice-cream or Chinese containers as we would like them 
for the Kindy room.   
 
NAPLAN 
NAPLAN has now finished and the students work has been sent back. They all did 
a great job and were very relaxed on the day.  
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Term 2, Week 6 
23rd May 2018 



Every Day Counts  
As we are now well and truly into the year, parents are reminded of the 
importance of sending children to school every day. Being at school every 
day counts, with one day absent each week quickly adds up to two months of 
missed lessons in a year.  Unless your child is seriously ill, it is expected that 

your child will be at school learning every day of the school year. Please ensure you contact the 
school on the day your child will be away if your child is away sick. You can contact the school 
by phone, email or class dojo. 
 
 

  School Events  
 
Athletic Training 
A letter was sent in regards to Athletic Training on a Thursday afternoon which will 
be held from 3pm to 4.30pm. 
 
Athletic  
We are wanting volunteers for both Inter-house & Inter-school sports day. If you 
could help, please let us know by either emailing us or completing the letter that 
was sent home yesterday. 
 
Under 8’s Day  
On the 29th June, the older students of the school will be running and Under 8’s 
day. The theme this year is  
 
 
Date Day Event 
9 June Saturday  Russell Cooper Optometrist Visit 

 
15 June Friday Show holiday – school closed 

 
20 June Wednesday  Inter-house Athletics 

 
27 June Wednesday  Inter-school Athletics 

 
29 June Friday Under 8’s Day 

 
29 June Friday Last day of Term 2 

 
16 July Monday First day of Term 3 

 

 
 
 
 
 



From the Classroom 
 

Prep to Year 2 
What a busy and fun week we have had, with the RSPCA visiting and then the 
Opening of the Library.  In class we have looking at a variety of texts, and how 
they use a variety of words to make the text interesting and engaging.  The Prep’s 
have been looking at Fairy Tales, while the year 1’s have been looking at 
Traditional Cultural stories. The year 2’s have been looking at different types of 
narrative texts and how they written.  As we are starting to complete our 
assessments, Prep and Year 1’s will need to retell their chosen Fairy Tale or 
Traditional cultural story, while the Year 2’s will need to write a narrative story 
relating it back to the chosen Narrative text, Spirit of Hope. The year 1’s and 2’s 
will then need to use the program Paint on the computer and create a picture to 
go with their writing. 
In Math’s the Prep students have been looking at numbers to 20, counting 
backwards, forwards and starting from different numbers. They have also been 
looking at 2D shapes and how they can be sorted in different ways.  Year 1’s have 
been looking at Time & 3D shapes. They have been looking at how the 2D shapes 
can be seen in the 3D shapes.  Year 2’s have been focusing on Time and 
fractions. The students really enjoyed using an apple to show the different 
fractions, a whole; ½; ¼; and then 1/8.     
Next week I will be away on Monday to Thursday at the Principal’s conference in 
Longreach, but will be back on Friday. 
 
Just remember, I have an open door policy and would love for you to come and 
visit the classroom at any time during the day to see what we do. 
 
Have a great week. 
Rebecca 
  
Technology  

 

 

This week we revised the use of Ipads  to take photos before visiting the Marlborough Historical Museum. They 
were shown how to frame a photo, carry the device, turn it on and off to save its battery and share with other 
classmates. The next step is to use the school computers to download images from a drive and copy it to a word 
document.   

 



Science  
    

 

 

 

 

Our investigations of kitchen chemistry are continuing. This week 
the students mixed vinegar and bi-carb to explore the concept of 
reactions. They discussed any other types of reactions that can 
happen in the kitchen. The aim of the science is to relate the 
concepts to real life rather than think chemistry is something that 
only happens at school. Parents are encouraged to explore this 
concept at home and send any other examples to school so we 
can add them to our science journal. 

History  

    

The P-2 class visited the Marlborough Historical Museum on Wednesday to find out how 
transport has changed and stayed the same. The museum is a wonderful source of 
information through artefacts. Ipads were used to collect information that will be used back at 
school. Thanks to Sue for opening the shed so the students could get up close to the display items. Our next visit 
is planned for Wednesday 30 May at 11:25am. We will be investigating communications and household tasks. 

 

 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK 

Polly, Ty and Jake 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DOJO AWARDS 

Ben and Riley 
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Tennis Coaching 
 

Group 1   ($2) 
3:00pm – 
3:20pm 

Group 2   ($5) 
3:20pm – 
3:50pm 

Group 3   ($7) 
3:50pm - 
4:35pm 

Group 4   ($7) 
4:35pm – 
5:20pm 

Jack  Mitchell Katelyn Bonnie 
Sienna Emma Shelby Justin 
Riley H Riley O Polly Sophie 
Maeve Sam Allie Charli 

 Heidi Ben Amelia 
 Liana 

Charlie 
Skye 

  

  

Dates: 
Thursday, 24th May 
Thursday, 31st May 
Thursday, 7th June  
Thursday, 14th June 
Thursday, 21st June 
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Hi everyone, 
 

The word getting lots of “airplay” in education circles at the moment is Equitable Education which is a good thing 
because for far too long we have been trying to treat all children equally.  There’s a real difference between equity and 
equality.  
  
Children are not all equal; they have different interests, different learning styles, different maturity and growth rates 
and different temperaments. To treat children equally is to expect everyone to be the same and of course we know they 
aren’t.  So, instead of equality, educators aim for equity.  Equity means making sure that every child is given the 
opportunity to develop and learn in a way that gives them the best possible chance of success.  As a community we are 
fortunate to have a school staff that does that well;  every child at Marlborough State School is treated with respect and 
consideration when it comes to learning styles and that’s as it should be.   
 

Last week I attended a 3-day Mental Health and Wellbeing Conference in Brisbane and almost all of the speakers used 
alarming statistics to highlight the growing trend among young adults, teens and primary-school children who struggle 
with their mental health.  One way we can begin to address this trend is to raise children who are comfortable with who 
they are, minimise comparison and encourage them to talk openly about their day, their worries, their likes and dislikes 
and to increase the use of the question, “Why is that important to you?”  Today the Year 5 group discussed the idea of 
being an amazing person;  not necessarily the best or the coolest but being a person who is strong, adventurous and 
interesting.  Ensuring that children strive for the best they can be rather than the best we expect them to be will help 
them be comfortable with who they are. 
 
My role as School Chaplain is to support students, parents and families so if there is anything I can assist with, please let 
me know by calling/texting 0407132183 or emailing karim@chappy.org.au 
 
 

Until next week, 
Chappy Kari  
 
Kari Morphy 
MSS School Chaplain 
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                                                                                                           Naheed Dosani

 

Chappy Chatter  
Term 2, Week 6, 2018 

 

Kari Morphy 
Marlborough State School Chaplain 
(karim@chappy.org.au) / (0407132183) 

 


